
Souhegan Cooperative School Board Final Minutes 6 10 16 

 

Minutes 

Souhegan Cooperative School Board Meeting 

Friday, June 10, 2016 

Souhegan High School 

 

Present: 

SCSB Board Members: Mary Lou Mullins, Howard Brown, Pim Grondstra, David Chen (via 

phone), Steve Coughlan, Peter Maresco, Dwayne Purvis 

Administration: Superintendant Peter Warburton (via phone), Business Administrator Betty 

Shankel, Director of Facilities John Robichaud 

Minutes taken by Pim Grondstra 

Call to Order 

4:20 pm.  Mary Lou Mullins called the meeting to order. 

Discussion: Stem Lab Renovation 

John Robichaud discussed the recommendation to hire Dennis Mires, P.A. Architect firm to 

develop the technology labs proposal. 

David Chen stated that that he would like to see a specific curriculum tied to the use of the labs. 

Peter Warburton stated that he will convene a meeting with Rob Scully and any interested board 

members to review the intended curriculum related to the new labs. 

Dwayne Purvis stated that he would like to be included in that meeting. 

Pim Grondstra made a motion to accept the recommendation for Dennis Mires Architect firm to 

complete the Stem Lab proposal.  Howard Brown seconded the motion. 

The board voted 7 - 0 to approve the motion. 

Motion to Adjourn: 

At 4:30 pm Peter Maresco made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Steve Coughlan seconded the 

motion and was unanimously accepted. 

 


